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Dear Friends,

Once upon a time, in the summer of 1965, there was 
a young girl named Janice. One day she was cleaning 
at Saints Peter and Paul Catholic Church in Mankato, 
Minnesota. All of a sudden, a swirling fog began to appear 
to her, and she could see the flicker of a light, a pulsating 
glow. As she paused for a moment to observe, the tiny 
flare of light expanded in size and appeared as a young girl 
about the age of 15, maybe 16. As Janice moved closer 
to the radiance, it instantly changed her life! “Are you 
the angel of help I am seeking?” she asked.   “No,” came 
the answer from this soft powerful feminine body. With a 
wink of her eye and a tilt of her head she was gone! That 
happened 44 years ago on or around July 22nd.  

I am that Janice! This Angel of wisdom changed my life 
forever. After this experience I began to seek Greater 
Wisdom. I call it Mystery School Wisdom. It is now my 
understanding that this angel that I saw in the summer of 
1965 was my Master Self, my voice of Creative Wisdom. 
I know that within my higher nature I embody the wisdom 
of the ages and the wisdom on how to get through these 
times of great change. 

While I know that I embody this wisdom of the ages, I 
also still know that at times I lower my present state of 
consciousness and can be confused as well. But after 
44 years, I have come to know things that cannot wait 
any longer. As I watch the world and the direction that 
it is taking, I see that many have become scattered in 
their thinking, which can result in errors of judgments or 
decisions.  So, during the month of April when I was sick 
at home I sat and asked for that same angel to appear to me 
to ask what can I do to help open the Gates of Wisdom and 
release this energy to flow freely at all times and in all of 
our minds and hearts for everyone. 

And on Earth Day, April 22, she appeared again and this 
time she spoke. This is what I have heard: “You cannot 
manipulate the Gates. You cannot just wish for the Gates 
to be open and go do the same things you have always done. 

The Greater Wisdom is eternally flowing from above to the 
receptacle of your I AM body. Please remove any EGO that 
is inside you. It is then that I can have perfect distribution 
of the wisdom-energy through your ego-less consciousness. 
A consciousness that is in perfect harmonic relationship wit 
The Great I AM is the only thing that will make it through 
the eye of the needle.” I was then touched on the top of my 
head, and suddenly

I was in a whirlpool of color and sound, falling free 
through spinning faces, symbols, and numbers. I could 
hear a voice in the distance: “Regardless of what you see 
and regardless of what your mind tells you, what does your 
intuition say? Do not fight with the illusions of this world 
for this is the world of effects. Tune to the inner world of 
cause. Your world is highly mental, and such individuals 
are outer directed, basing decisions on reasoning and 
rational thinking. Thus, the goal is always to attack the 
illusion – but the opposite of illusion is intuition. Listen to 
your intuition no matter what your head says.”

So, my friends, I am listening to my intuition. I am inviting 
you with my whole heart and soul to attend “Summer 
School” with me at HIC. The universe is a macrocosm of 
creative energy and power, and every man, woman and 
child is the epitome of this totality of the cosmos. Within 
your individualized energy field, the microcosm called you, 
are 22 causal powers, or angels, that control your conscious 
behavior and govern the manifestation of all forms. Their 
existence has been taught since the beginning of spiritual 
brotherhoods and philosophical societies thousands of 
years ago. In ancient Egypt, the 22 powers where shown as 
hieroglyphs representing the laws of all phenomena, and one 
of the volumes saved from the burning library of Alexandria 
contained detailed descriptions of these angels. 

These angels (your greater wisdom) can also be found in 
the Tablet of Isis, which formed the altar before which 
Plato was initiated into the Greater Mysteries in the Great 
Pyramid of Egypt. On the tablet, also called the Bembine 
Table, appear carved figures called “vehicles for the

continued on page 2

“Summer Mystery School 2009 at HIC”
A message from Reverend Janice Hope Gorman:
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SPIRITUAL SERVICES
Second Sunday of every month • 10:00 a.m.

Hope Interfaith Center
facilitated by Hope

The Hope Interfaith Center holds a spiritual service the 
second Sunday of each month. We open our arms to all to 
come together and recognize that we are ONE in the eyes of 
CREATION! All Sacred Pathways Are Honored. Come and 
invite a friend!
Sunday, July 12 – “Sitti Consciousness: Power of Sound”
Sunday, August 9 – “Soul to Soul”
Sunday, September 13 – “Soul Food”

Sunday “Salons”
Third Sunday of the month • 10:00 a.m.

Hope Interfaith Center
These gatherings will give us an opportunity to connect, 
discuss the previous week’s worship topic, and share our 
spiritual journeys.  We will have coffee made and water for tea!
“Salons” will be held:
Sunday, July 19
Sunday, August 16
Sunday, September 20

~ All Sacred Pathways Honored ~

continued from page 1
the distribution of the creative influences…the divine 
creatures that will aid humanity at this time.” These 
Divine Agents are also found in the study of Kabbalah, 
the Secret Doctrine of Israel. Here they are known as 
the 22 sounds produced by God to be his ministering 
angels, established to govern all outer form.  

So as you can see, the number 22 has a vibration and 
a powerful meaning to it. And on Earth Day this year, 
April 22, I stayed home because I thought I was ill 
but now I know it was for my greater wisdom. Now 
listen…You are the vibration of 22 causal POWERS 
waiting to be awakened totally. These causal powers 
are called by many names including: guides, agents, 
angels, conscious thought forms, creative energies, 
Divas, Father, Mother God, fountains, gates, 
governors, hands of God, Lords, Shining Ones, 
Spacial Beings and so many others. I, because of 
my journey, choose to call them Angels within us. 
Each angel has a cosmic duty to function as a vortex, 
through which it emits the true nature of our being. 

So, I invite you to join others and me in Summer 
School to concentrate and meditate on our greater birth 
during these times of troubled waters. We have much to 
offer this community in teachings and groups. We have 
Spiritual Study groups given by professionals in their 
dedicated field of expertise. We have a once-a-month 
Spiritual Service that focuses on at least one of the 22 
creative influences. We have monthly CDs to help with 
accelerated times such as these. 

If you are seeking private spiritual teachings or 
counseling, we will be opening up our appointment 
books in August for the year 2010. This is the time 
we have been waiting for. Don’t fall behind in your 
spiritual evolution because the illusions are distracting 
you. It is because of the illusions that we are all being 
called to OUR GREATEST BIRTH EVER!

To quote Challoner, “Man stands indeed upon 
the threshold of discoveries, of revelations, of the 
attainment of powers such as have not been known 
since the days of the Atlantean Race.”

Join us for a wonderful adventure starting with 
Summer School 2009 at HIC. I look forward to this 
ride of a lifetime with you, my Beloveds!

With Pure Heart,

Hope
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July Full Moon
Tuesday, July 7 • 7:00 p.m.

Hope Interfaith Center
“Random Acts of Kindness”

As has become a tradition, we will spend this evening giving 
away flowers! If we each bring a few flowers, we will be able 
to journey out into the community and experience how others 
light up inside by our simple gift! Giving unconditionally is 
what it is all about! Joy and abundance come from living in 
gratitude. As you appreciate what you have and share with 
others, the Universe gives back to you a beautiful garden full 
of abundance, joy, peace and love! Remember, please bring 
a couple of flowers to give away!

August Full Moon
and HIC Fundraising Concert

Friday, August 7 • 7:00 p.m.
Hope Interfaith Center

Music by The River’s Voice
Trish and Richard Bruxvoort Colligan

Free and open to all! 

Trish and Richard are gifting us with song and love and 
light as a way to support the work of HIC! We lovingly 
suggest a gift donation of $11.00.

If you are familiar with the Namaste song that we open our 
solstice and equinox celebrations with (among other songs 
of theirs we have used in service and ceremony!), you are 
familiar with the work of Trish and Richard!

The River’s Voice is comprised of Trish and Richard 
Bruxvoort Colligan, partners in love, life and music. 
Known for their depth of wisdom, playful spirits, and 
fully engaged presence, you might say they are quite the 
pair. Trish is the Founding Director of Spirations Institute, 
a “threshold program” for women offering professional 
training in the art of soul companioning – or what Trish has 
coined Story Midwifery. Richard is a liturgist, psalmist, 
freelance writer and life coach; he creates spaces for clarity, 
kindness, and insight for individuals and groups alike. 

Musically, Trish’s piano and Richard’s acoustic guitar 
lend a folk-influenced backdrop to their smooth vocal 
harmonies. Think James Taylor, Sarah McLachlan, or The 
Swell Season, and you’re close. 

A River’s Voice concert is full of stories, laughter, and 
music for young and old. Expect to hear music that’s 
brand new, as well as some familiar favorites. In music 
and in leadership, Trish and Richard bring a quality of 
wonder, gratitude and reverence for what’s alive and 
awakening.

Together they live in a hundred-year-old house in the hills 
of Iowa with their wonder-boy son Sam, an aged midwife 
dog, and three very odd cats. They’ve released over a 
dozen CDs of original music. Their latest recording, called 
“Pilgrims to a New World,” is available July 2009. For 
more information, please visit:
www.riversvoice.com 
www.spirations.com
www.worldmaking.net

 September Full Moon 
Rite of the Autumnal Equinox

Joint celebration with 
Unitarian Universalist Fellowship
Tuesday, September 22 • 7:00 p.m.

Site to be determined

Come and join us as we celebrate the wonder and power 
of the Autumnal Equinox! This day opens the cycle of 
the Year of the Soul for all who wish to attune to the 
true Mysteries. With the harvest ending, we are indeed 
creating a “New Year” in the cycle of manifestation and 
we are given the opportunity to plant again with the 
understanding that what we plant will germinate, take 
root, sprout and then be harvested, only to begin the 
cycle again! 

So, as the sun is shifting with this equinox, let us shift 
inward, toward the heart, the seat of our Divine, and 
begin to cleanse and made ready for new birth!

Full Moon Groups
A personal invitation to gather in group! 

Those in training in the mystery schools were taught to use two phases of the moon to help them bring the inner world 
and outer world together: the new moon for new beginnings, and the full moon to appraise our progress.

Moon Groups are a wonderful time of ritual, prayer, and enjoying the knowledge and wisdom that comes when people 
gather together and share as a family of Light. Events are child-friendly and held at the Hope Interfaith Center unless 
otherwise noted. Please RSVP by calling 507-386-1242 three days prior.



 Serenity Support Group
Hope Interfaith Center

facilitated by Judy Mosca, Spiritual Director
(suggested love donation: $5 per gathering)

The Serenity Support Group meets most Wednesdays at 
1:00 PM at HIC. The Serenity Support Group is open for all 
seeking peace in the midst of these challenging times. Please 
call Judy Mosca at 507-387-4629, Heart of Peace Spiritual 
Companionship, for meeting dates or further information.

Monthly Spiritual Study
(refer to the calendar for dates)

Hope Interfaith Center
facilitated by Deb Nelson

(suggested love donation: $5.00 per gathering)
NOTE:  There is no Spiritual Study in August

During July and September, the Spiritual Study group will 
focus on the art of Feng Shui. Deb Nelson, certified consultant, 
will lead us in this journey! This is what she will be sharing:
July ~ Your Space Reflects Your Life
Come and learn about the Chinese art of placement, Feng Shui.  
This month we will be discussing the principle “Your Space 
Reflects Your Life” and that chilling word — clutter. Clearing 
clutter can be exhilarating...once we can release our fear. 
Clutter will be discussed from a Feng Shui perspective, with 
easy step-by-step instruction for you to begin to “attack” the 
daunting task of clearing clutter from your life. 
September ~ Intention is Primary
This month we will be discussing the principle “Intention is 
Primary.” In real estate, we hear the words: Location, Location, 
Location. With Feng Shui, we hear the words: Intention, 
Intention, Intention. We will be discussing the importance of 
intention from a feng shui perspective, and together we will 
explore what this could mean for you.

Deb has trained with renowned author Carole Hyder and many 
Masters in both the United States and China. She is a member 
of the Feng Shui Institute of the Midwest (FSIM), and provides 
feng shui consultations with the focus of creating prosperity, 
harmony and balance in living and working environments.

HIC — A Place of Healing Renewal
We have two healers on staff: Mary Lou Nelson, Massage 
Therapist, and Wendy Rockswold, Reiki Master. Part of the 
mission of Hope Interfaith Center is to meet the needs of the 
whole being – mind, body, spirit – and having Mary Lou and 
Wendy available in this shifting time is an important part of 
what we offer! Please call them to schedule an appointment! 
Mary Lou can be reached at 507-359-7542 and you can reach 
Wendy at 507-387-4824 or wrockswold@gmail.com.

Gatherings and Opportunities
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Providence Partners
(refer to the calendar for dates)

Hope Interfaith Center

A financial investment group was formed in late 2008 
with the intention of meeting monthly, continuing to 
study smart and conscious investments, and investing as a 
group. There are still a few spaces open for new investors. 
If you have any questions, please call Arlys Graff @ 
507.665.4119 for more information and/or then come to 
the meetings!  

A Passion to Heal: weight issue program
Tuesdays bi-weekly (check calendar for dates)

5:30 to 6:00 p.m. weigh in / 6:00 to 6:45 p.m. group meeting
Hope Interfaith Center

facilitated by Hope

Minimum group size 6; maximum group size 20.
$5 love donation suggested per meeting.

This ongoing group is for any one who is now ready to get 
rid of the excess baggage that has turned into added/extra 
body weight. We meet twice a month, first weighing in if 
you wish and then having time for a short teaching and 
introspective exercises, with the intention and action of 
journeying towards inner peace, health, and well-being.  

As a group we will support and encourage one another on 
this inner and outer adventure. All of this combined brings 
us to vibrant well-being on all levels – physical, emotional, 
mental, and spiritual. This group is safe, fun, and 
comfortable!  Please call for more information or to join.  
There is no long-term commitment required. Just come and 
check it out and find your personal trainer WITHIN!

Accelerated Time CDs
It’s never too late to begin to receive the monthly teaching 
on CD that is available at the Hope Interfaith Center. 
December 21, 2012, is the end of the Mayan Long Count 
Calendar. To some, it spells disaster — to others, the 
dawn of a Golden Age! These CDs are created to help 
you during this time of acceleration. For those who have 
been receiving the CDs, we have been told they have 
been helpful during this journey of change. The suggested 
donation is $8.00 per CD.

FREE Integration Class – July 11
The next Integration Class will be on July 11th from 10:00 
a.m. to noon at HIC. We will be watching a video called: 
“2012, Mayan Date of Destiny” featuring Whitley Strieber, 
Adrian Gilbert, Geoff Stray, and Don Carlos Barrios. They 
will be giving their view on the up and coming events. Call 
Penny to RSVP for Integration Class and or to receive your 
monthly CDs! (Past CDs are also available.)
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Tijah Movement Class
Six-week Session

Wednesdays, July 15 to August 19 • 5:00 to 6:10 p.m.
Hope Interfaith Center

facilitated by Marcia Nermoe
Cost for each session: $30.00 / Drop-ins: $7.00 per class

To register call Marcia at 625-3793
 

Tijah movements are similar to Tai Chi or Qigong. The class 
will begin with breath awareness, meander through some 
yoga-type easy stretches, and then move through various Tijah 
movements and also some movements to strengthen the core.

A message from Sen Loo Chow, who gifted us with Tijah: 
“Simplicity, beauty, and strength of center. To embody who you 
truly are, these are the cornerstones to living. As you continue 
to shed the denser vibrations of fear and wounding, the body 
on a cellular level is changing to accommodate more light. 
You are becoming a more light filled being. Now is the time 
to work with your body and breath to facilitate the integration 
of this light and to acknowledge the form you have taken to 
experience enlightenment. You can no longer scatter your 
energies or afford to spend time outside of your body coming 
in and out dependent on how safe you feel. You are being fully 
supported to gather yourself as never before in your complete 
radiance and totality. Breathe and come home.” 

Please note: At least 5 registered students each session required 
to hold the class.

A Celebration of the Divine Feminine
July 22 • 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.

Hope Interfaith Center
facilitated by Mary Lou Nelson and Jan Uhlencamp

with a labyrinth designed by Monika Antonelli
 

For thousands of years around the globe, the Divine Feminine 
has been honored in the form of Goddesses. One could call 
these Goddesses and their qualities primordial symbols as they 
are held deep within our souls.
 
Come join us on July 22, Mary Magdalene’s Feast Day, for 
a celebration of who she was and how her life still lives 
within us!
 
Women are invited to come dressed as the Goddess. Share in a 
small, shared meal of fruit and cheese, bread and juice. We will 
then have ritual and walk the labyrinth. Please bring cheese, 
fruit, bread, flowers or sparkling juice if you wish.
 
“Oh, Goddess, Source of Gods and Mortals,
All Fertile, Mother of All,
Who brings forth the bounteous fruits and flowers of the earth.
All variety of Maiden, Mother, Crone.
Around you fly the stars and moons!
Come, celebrate with us!”

A Book Study: “The Shack”
July 27, August 3, August 10 • 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. 

Hope Interfaith Center
facilitated by Rev. Ursula Clara Christ

 

The best selling book “The Shack” by William P. Young was 
never meant for wide circulation but it ended up taking much 
of the Christian world by storm. Because the magnitude 
of influence behind this fictional story is so powerful, we 
would like to offer a book study on “The Shack” in order 
to learn from it what others have beheld as one of the most 
groundbreaking spiritual stories in recent time. 

In the story, the main character, Mack, learns what it would 
be like to spend a weekend with God so he could learn to deal 
with his Great Sadness — the overwhelming pain and anger 
resulting from the death of his daughter. During this book 
study we will look at issues ranging from anger and mistrust 
at God, roles of tragedy and faith, and what hope and prayer 
have to offer in tough times. Come learn from this very unique 
perspective of one man’s encounter with the divinity of God. 

We will cover the first third of the book at the first meeting.  
The book is a short and easy read and although you don’t need 
to read it to attend this study, it would be beneficial. If you 
have any questions, email Ursula at ursichrist@yahoo.com

Numerology: The Science, Beauty 
and Wisdom of Numbers

Thursday, July 30 • 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. 
Hope Interfaith Center

facilitated by Deb Schubert
(donations to the Interfaith Center greatly apprciated)

 

Numerology is based on the belief that the name you were 
given at birth and the day, month and year you were born 
influence who you are and what will happen during the course 
of your lifetime. There is evidence that numerology was in 
use thousands of years ago in China, Greece, Rome and Egypt  
long before the time of Pythagoras, who is generally accepted 
as the father of numerology.

Numerology is a fascinating and accurate tool for great insight 
and understanding of our lives. It offers an intimate look into our 
basic characteristics, what we are meant to do this lifetime and 
many other facets, which can help us to find peace and balance 
in relationships of all kinds. Come prepared to experience 
a fun, insightful evening as we explore the many aspects of 
information and guidance that numerology has to offer.

Deb Schubert lives in Colorado Springs, Colorado and is a 
teacher, healer and numerologist. She will be available for 
numerology chart readings and channeled sessions with her 
spirit mentor, Sen Loo Chow, from July 30 through August 4. 
Please contact Marcia Nermoe at 507.381.5272 to schedule an 
appointment with Deb.  
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Appointments for 2010
“Our Greatest Birth”

 

We at the Hope Interfaith Center offer genuine hope for 
humankind as the count down to 2012 continues. We 
not only try to explain the 2012 phenomenon, but we 
present ways that we can participate in the shift of human 
consciousness to help with the oncoming transformation.  

What would it mean to discover that 
the power to create joy, heal suffering and 

bring peace to that which lives inside of you? 

How would you live your life knowing this?

I have had students who have asked me to help midwife 
them during this time of great shift. So in August, the 
books will once again be opened to make appointments 
for people who want spiritual direction to learn how to 
intensify positive energy. 

Learning how to release the ego will give you dramatic 
evidence of a web of energy that connects everything in 
our lives and our world – this is the Divine Matrix. From 
healing of our bodies to the success of our careers, our 
relationships, there is evidence that we each hold the 
power that links us to all creation.

We will also be taking 20 students for two hour slots. 
Hope has been guided to have some students on the 
table for one hour for energy matrix work and one hour 
for personal reflection time. These appointments are for 
students who are willing and wanting major mentorship 
during this time.

Penny continues to meet with those desiring spiritual 
counseling as well. We understand that Hope is not 
always available. You may find it helpful to meet with 
Hope at times and Penny at times. They have been told 
that their styles offer different ways to look at the same 
teachings. 

The Hope Interfaith Center’s intention is to provide 
guidance and support for all who walk in the door! 
2012 marks the beginning of a new and better world. 
The Mayans saw it as a time of dramatic rebirth for 
humanity. As the earth aligns itself, this brings on a time 
of transformation in which an expanded consciousness 
creates your new world. 

Beginning August 17 you may call 507-386-1242 to 
make 2010 appointments. 

Hot Dog Stand
July 27-30 • 10:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Cub Foods East
 

In the “dog days” of summer in Minnesota, there is 
nothing like visiting a hot dog stand! This is a very 
successful way to generate funds in a fun way — but we 
will need your help.

Kim Stanton is heading this event, so please contact her 
if  you wish to help fill in some of the hours at the stand. 
email Kim at at ofthemoment@myclearwave.net or call 
her at 507-345-6563. There will also be a sign up sheet at 
HIC. We hope to see you there!
 

Farmer’s Market Bake Sale
August 29 • 8 a.m. to noon
Mankato Farmer’s Market

Madison East Parking Lot, Mankato
 

Come and browse the whole Farmers Market and then 
stop by our booth to finish up your food buying with some 
yummy homemade treats! 

If you wish to donate baked items or volunteer at 
the booth, please email Joni O’Connell at jonisean@
hickorytech.net 507-934-092. Cookies should be packaged 
in dozens and bars or cake in haf-dozen packages. Last 
year this was a great success and lots of fun! Join us!

THANK YOU!  MERCI!  
XIE, XIE!  GRACIAS!  ASANTI!  

DANKE!  SPASIBA!  
 

“There is as much greatness of mind in acknowledging a 
good turn, as in doing it.” Seneca said this and it is true!  

So THANK YOU!! This past quarter we have required 
volunteers for spring cleaning, yard work and planting, 
the Salvation Army Sunday Noon Meal, and the annual 
Garage Sale. 
 

We extend deep gratitude to the following volunteers:
Ursula Christ, Marianne Carlson, Angela Anderson, Kathy 
Heine, Monika Antonelli, Mary Borstad, Judy Mosca, 
Rachel Sear, Joni O’Connell, Bonnie Smasal, Kim Stanton, 
JoAnne Cogley, Jo Gangestad, Denise Salsbury, Marion 
Lichtenberg, John Petering, Nancy Besse, Mary Lou 
Nelson, Janice and Paul Gorman, Deb Nelson, Penny and 
Scott Tower, Cathy and Steve Isles, MaryAnn Morningstar, 
Jackie Munsell, Marcia Nermoe, Monika Sylvestre, and 
Jesse Doule.  We apologize if we have left any one off 
of this list. Know that in the Heart of all matters you are 
known by your actions! 
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July
1,8,15,22,29  Tijah Movement  	 5:00 p.m.
7	 Full Moon			   7:00 p.m.
9	 HIC Board Meeting		 6:30 p.m.
11	 Integration Class		  10:00 a.m.
12	 Spiritual Service		  10:00 a.m.
14, 28  Passion To Heal		  5:30 p.m.
16	 Providence Partners		 7:00 p.m.
19	 Sunday Salon		  10:00 a.m.
22	 Celebration Divine Feminine	 6:30 p.m.
27-30  CUB Hot Dog Stand	 10:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m.
27	 Book Study			  7:00 p.m.
28	 Spiritual Study		  7:00 p.m.
30	 Numerology Teaching	 7:00 p.m.

August
3,10  Book Study		  7:00 p.m.
5,12,19  Tijah Movement	 5:00 p.m.
7	 The River’s Voice Concert	 7:00 p.m.
9	 Spiritual Service		  10:00 a.m.
11,25  Passion to Heal		  5:30 p.m.
16	 Sunday Salon		  10:00 a.m.
20	 Providence Partners		 7:00 p.m.
29	 Farmer’s Market Bake Sale	 8:00 a.m.

*NOTE: HIC will be closed during daytime hours from 
August 24 – September 7

September
10	 HIC Board Meeting		 6:30 p.m.
13	 Spiritual Service		  10:00 a.m.
15,29  Passion To Heal		  5:30 p.m.
17	 Providence Partners		 7:00 p.m.
20	 Sunday Salon		  10:00 a.m.
22	 Autumnal Equinox		  7:00 p.m.
29	 Spiritual Study		  7:00 p.m.

Please RSVP for all events: 
507-386-1242

Visit www.hopeinterfaithcenter.com 
for a printable calendar of events

Calendar of 
Hope Interfaith Center Events

Directions to The Hope Interfaith Center
114 Pohl Road, Mankato

From the West:
Highway 14 East to Highway 22 South
Turn right on Hoffman Rd. (past East High School, cross Victory Dr.)
Hoffman Road becomes Glenwood Avenue (curvy road)
Turn left onto Pohl Rd.
The Center is the deep magenta building on the right corner

From the East:
Highway 14 West to Highway 22 South
Turn right on Hoffman Rd. (past East High School, cross Victory Dr.)
Hoffman Road becomes Glenwood Avenue (curvy road)
Turn left onto Pohl Rd.
The Center is the deep magenta building on the right corner

From the North:
Highway 169 South to Highway 22 South (one block past the last 
stop light in St. Peter)
Turn right on Hoffman Rd. (past East High School, cross Victory Dr.)
Hoffman Road becomes Glenwood Avenue (curvy road)
Turn left onto Pohl Rd.
The Center is the deep magenta building on the right corner

From the South:
Highway 169 North to Riverfront exit
Turn right onto Riverfront Dr. (past West High School)
Turn right onto Stoltzman Rd. (follow this road and signs to MSU)
Turn left onto Stadium Rd. (drive up hill past MSU)
Turn left onto Pohl Rd. (twin homes on corner)
The Center is deep magenta, the last building on the corner

  Suggested Donation Prices for Spiritual Counseling
The suggested donation for spiritual counseling is $50.00 in 
person and $55.00 for phone readings ($5.00 for postage). 
Remember that we are a non-profit spiritual center, therefore 
your donations are tax deductible.

 *** IT’S IMPORTANT TO RSVP ***
Please RSVP for gatherings by calling or e-mailing your intention 
to attend. It’s a really nice thing to do for yourself and it helps in 
our planning. Thank you!

When you come to the Center, we would ask that you remove 
your shoes if possible. There are mats and cubbies that will 
hold your shoes. This is not only to help keep the Center clean 
but it is also a way of honoring the sacredness of the space. 
Thank you. 



Hope Interfaith Center
Reverend Janice Hope Gorman
114 Pohl Road
Mankato, MN 56001

www.hopeinterfaithcenter.com
friend01@hickorytech.net

All sacred pathways honored


